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 Workington Town Council

Town Hall, Oxford Street, Workington, Cumbria CA14 2RS

Telephone: 01900 702986

Email: office@workingtontowncouncil.gov.uk

Website: www.workingtontowncouncil.gov.uk

Minutes of the meeting of Workington Town Council held at 7.00pm on Tuesday 
27th July 2021 WTC Community Centre, Princess St, Workington.

	C Armstrong
	Present
	J Kirkbride
	Present

	M Bainbridge
	Present
	Antony McGuckin
	Absent

	H Briggs
	Present
	S Melton
	Apologies

	R Briggs
	Present
	B Miskelly
	Present

	B Cannon
	Present 
	Patricia Poole
	Present

	B Dixon
	Present
	D Rollo
	Present

	D Farrar
	Present
	B Sansom
	Apologies

	S Fryer
	Apologies
	P Scott
	Present

	G Glaister
	Present
	S Stoddart
	Present

	H Harrington
	Present
	W Wilkinson
	Present

	M Heaslip
	Present
	L Williams
	Present

	J Hunter
	Apologies
	E Wood
	Absent

	J King
	Apologies
	
	


In attendance: Town Clerk
Public Participation

Two councillors chose to attend as members of the public due to perceived irregularities (statement attached)
20.32.
Apologies

The Council received and accepted apologies from Cllrs Sue Fryer, John Hunter, Janet King, Sean Melton, and Blain Sansom for reasons approved by the Council under the terms of Local Government Act, 1972, s85.

Cllr Ryan Briggs informed council that he would need to keep his phone switched on due to a family emergency.
20.33. 
Declarations of Interest

No interests were declared.

20.34. 
Exclusion of Press and Public (Public Bodies Admission to Meetings Act 1960)

Agenda item 6 (number FG21.48) was identified as requiring the exclusion of press or public.

20.35. 
Minutes of the previous Full Council meeting

The Council received the minutes of the meeting on 9 June 2021. Cllr Heaslip declared that he hadn’t received the minutes until the day prior to the meeting therefore the minutes were to be carried over to the next meeting. 
20.36. 
Mayoral Announcements.
Mayor’s calendar of events since Full Council Meeting on Wednesday 09 June 2021 

	Date
	Event
	Time

	Monday 21 June 2021
	Year 6 pupils from St Patrick’s Primary School visit to Workington Town Council Community Centre to discuss anti-social behaviour


	

	Saturday 26 June 2021
	Armed Forces Day

Vulcan Park


	11.00 am

	Monday 28 June 2021
	Pride Day

Raising of flag at Town Hall


	

	Monday 5 July 2021
	Morrison’s Café

Big NHS Tea


	3.00 pm

	Tuesday 13 July 2021
	Helena Thompson Museum

Cutting of ribbon to open Harrington Room


	11.20 for 11.30 am


Deputy Mayor’s calendar of events since Full Council Meeting on Wednesday 09 June 2021 

	Date
	Event
	Time

	Thursday 1 July 2021
	Comedy of Errors

Workington Hall Park


	7.00 pm


Resolution: To note the report
Report from Committees 

20.37. Finance and General Purposes Committee

The Council received the draft minutes of the Finance and General Purposes Committee meeting on 20th June 2021.
Cllr Cannon commented that the employment report attached to the agenda should not be included as it included personal detail from staff. Cllr Cannon was Assured that the report was for council members only.

Cllr Heaslip asked what business rates would WTC pay for the new building? Was planning permission granted for the change of use for the building and that the motions from the minutes had not been brought forward to this meeting.
Cllr Scott assured Cllr Heaslip that we had discussed the level of rates to be paid and that ABC would contact us shortly, that planning permission was not required as the building use was still in the same category (F2) as previously used. 

Town Clerk explained that the motions from the minutes were being brought to the full council as part of the minutes. 
Cllr Miskelly commented that apprentices had been employed previously with little success due to their supervisor not having the relevant experience. That the current team was in a ‘shambles’ and that an Estates Team Leader was urgently required. Cllr Miskelly commented that the allotment sites were in need of attention.

Cllr Stoddart commented that we (as a council) should look to the future, not the past.

Cllr Dixon commented that two apprentices might be too many and that one apprentice and one admin might be more appropriate.
Cllr Farrer asked if there was a budget for business rates, Cllr Scott assured him that there was.

Cllr Scott explained the research and discoveries regarding ‘Live Streaming’ of meetings.

Cllr Cannon commented that it would be preferential to have reports in writing rather that verbal – this would allow councillors to review those materials and make an informed decision. 
Resolved: To have written reports for ‘Live Streaming’ prior to voting on this issue
Resolved: All future reports will be accompanied by a written report 
Resolved: To accept the minutes from the 20th June 2021
20.28. Planning Committee

No Planning Committee meeting was held due to the WTC staff isolating, however those items that could not be carried to the next meeting, due to time constraints, have been reported.

20.29. Environment Committee

The Council received the draft minutes of the Environment Committee meeting on 22nd July 2021.

Cllr Rollo stated that she had been told that the Salterbeck bus shelter would go ahead, it has now been decided to post pone this until the next financial year, she feels that she has been lied to, that she is very disappointed in a promise that was given and not met.
Cllr Harrington replied that this was not a deliberate act, that circumstances had changed.

Cllr Cannon looked for reassurances that the £500.00 raised by residents of Salterbeck as a contribution to the bus shelter was ring fenced for that project, the Town Clerk assured Cllr Cannon it was.

Cllr Cannon asked if the possibility of a play area at Westfield was still being sought, Cllr Harrington and Cllr Kirkbride discussed locations.
Cllr Rollo questioned why a clear air study was being requested as this is available online, Cllr Harrington referred to the proposed widening of roadway in town centre.
Cllr Stoddard asked that Cllr Rollo apologise to Cllr Harrington for calling her a liar, Cllr Rollo explained that she had said she had been lied to, Cllr Harrington declared that she had not taken this as meaning she was being called a liar, however Cllr Harrington stated that she would try to find the funding for the bus shelter at Salterbeck.
Cllr Dixon commented that future plans for Vulcans Park had not been shown in the minutes or shared with the whole council.
Cllr Heaslip stated that a clear air report was required for the A596 to Lilly Hall.

Cllr Miskelly commented on E21.20, benches being transferred from WTC Café to Workington Harbour, this was previously proposed and declined due to the benches not being DDA compliant. 
Resolved: To contact Westfield and ABC to discuss potential play area development. 
Resolved: To obtain clear air study from the internet for the A596 to Lilly Hall.
Resolved: To explore further options for funding Salterbeck bus shelter.
Resolved: To accept the minutes from the 22nd July 2021. 
20.36. Culture Committee

The Council received the draft minutes of the Culture Committee meeting on 13th July 

2021.

Cllr Armstrong called for participants for a new working group to ensure cross council engagement. Cllrs Banbridge and Dixon volunteered. 
Resolved: To accept the minutes from the 13th July 2021.
20.37 Motion from Cllr Heaslip

Council resolves to hold a copy of a standard or enhanced DBS Certificate held by a  Councillor where requested to do so by that councillor along with the Councillor's Declaration of Interests, for inspection on request by any elector, and to publish that standard or  enhanced DBS certificate on the Council website alongside the  Declaration of Interests, provided that no certificate shall be posted to the website before 1st January 2021. Council further resolves to facilitate, practically and financially, the acquisition of such a DBS certificate by any councillor who does not have one through a capacity other than that of councillor"
The council discussed that this motion, Cllr Scott ointed out that in this format was not legal and therefore the motion was amended with the agreement of Cllr Heaslip to;

Council resolves to hold a copy of a standard or enhanced DBS Certificate held by a  Councillor where requested to do so by that councillor along with the Councillor's Declaration of Interests. Council further resolves to facilitate, practically and financially, the acquisition of such a DBS certificate by any councillor who does not have one through a capacity other than that of councillor"
Vote on amended motion

For :14

Against: 1

Abstain: 3

Motion carried 

Cllr Briggs (Mayor) informed the council that a rogue email was circulating pertaining to be from himself but was in fact a fake, the [police are involved and if anyone receives an email can they contact Cllr Briggs directly.

The meeting was interrupted by Cllr Rollo where accusations were made about actions of another Councillor.
Cllr Scott asked councillors to consider the messages they post on Face book about council staff and councillors and to bring some decency back to proceedings.

The meeting closed at 20.49.
